
 
     CITY OF WASHINGTON, ILLINOIS 
      City Council Agenda Communication 
 

 
 
Meeting Date:  April 15, 2024 
 
Prepared By:  Dennis Carr, P.E. – City Engineer 
 
Agenda Item:  Bid Award – Catherine Reconstruction Project – Phase 1 
 
Explanation:  Staff solicited bids for the reconstruction of Catherine St. from Main St. to Elm Street. 
The existing roadway is asphalt/chip seal with the proposed road surface to be constructed as brick 
from Main St. to High St. and as asphalt from High St. to Elm St.. This project will include the 
placement of a new road surface, watermain, sanitary sewer adjustments, curb and gutter, sidewalk, 
and sump drain lines.  
 
A bid opening took place on April 10, 2024 at 10 AM at City Hall with four bids submitted.  

Company Bid Amount 
 

Stark Excavating  $ 1,565,768.00  

UCM  $ 1,762,379.40  

Knapp Concrete  $ 1,783,569.61  

ICCI  $ 2,030,552.65  

     

Engineers Estimate  $1,741,830.00  

 
Fiscal Impact: The FY 24-25 budget includes $2,000,000 in the water/sewer/capital fund accounts. 
 
 
Recommendation Summary:  Staff recommends the approval of a contract award for the Catherine 
St. Reconstruction Project - Phase 1 for the amount of $ 1,565,768.00 to Stark Excavating out of 
Bloomington, IL. 
 
Action Requested:   Approval of Contract Award. 
 


